
 

  

Remember your childhood friends?  The simple conversations, 
pretending, playing games, exploring the land around you, 
dreaming about the future.  We probably learn as many life skills 
from them as any source, perhaps except for our parents.  The 
friendship skills we gain from our early years carry over into 
adulthood.   I meet with friends from time to time, often over food.  
We don't usually have an agenda, we just follow the conversation 
where it leads--talking about how “work” is going, our families, 
music, the economy, and memories from the past.  Meeting with 
friends serves as a bit of an anchor which holds us in the present 
while remembering the past.   Isn't friendship simple kindnesses 
which we give and receive?  You can't really define it or put limits 
on it.  Friendship is a gift.  Friendship is like a spring which flows 
even in dry times.  I imagine friendship surprises each of us when 
we pause to think about it.  It is a curious thing how friendships 
develop.  They must be cultivated and nurtured in moments of 
opportunity.   Some engage in friendship effortlessly while others 
are more cautious.  Some reveal their thoughts and feelings easily 
while others keep their thoughts to themselves, generally.  
Sometimes the right friend draws us out so that we can appreciate 
the spectrum of personalities. 
 
Late in his ministry according to John, Jesus calls his disciples, 
“friends.”  We too are the friends of Christ as we receive and give 
mercy.  Friends listen to one another, care for one another, and 
encourage one another.  Friends love.  May this season of 
summertime give us ample opportunity to cultivate our friendships.  
May we enjoy the Spirit of Jesus in the breeze of a hot day, in 
refreshing rain, in the peace and quiet of moments of contemplation 
and reflection, and in the smiles and laughter of friends as well as 
when we sit with them in moments of difficulty and pain. 
 
Take care of one another!  Mercy and peace, Pastor Roy 

Message from Pastor Roy 
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PARISH NEWS 
 

JAMES S. DUNLOP ELECTED BISHOP OF OUR SYNOD 
   

The Rev. James S. Dunlop was elected bishop of the Lower Susquehanna Synod on the fifth 
ballot by the voting members of the 2013 annual Synod Assembly held June 6-8, 2013 at 
Messiah College in Grantham, PA. 
  

Bishop-elect Dunlop will succeed Bishop B. Penrose Hoover effective September 1, 2013, to 
lead the synod's 239 worshiping communities. Bishop-elect Dunlop is the fourth bishop elected 
since the ELCA was formed in 1988 from three predecessor Lutheran bodies. 
  

The Rev. James S. Dunlop currently serves as pastor of St. John's Evangelical Lutheran Church 
in Littlestown, PA. Ordained in 2005, Dunlop received the Master's of Divinity from the 
Lutheran Theological Seminary Gettysburg in 2005, and the Bachelor of Arts, Magna Cum 
Laude, from Gettysburg College in 1978. He has served as chairperson of the Compensation 
and Benefits Committee and as a member of the Budget and Finance Committee of the Lower Susquehanna Synod. He is 
Dean of the Hanover Conference and is a voting member to the ELCA Churchwide Assembly in 2013. Dunlop has served 
as both president and secretary of the Littlestown Ministerium. 
 

Bishop-elect Dunlop and his wife of 34 years, Connie, a Special Educator in the Northern York School District, have 
three adult children, all married, and three grandchildren. 
 
MOVIE NIGHTS AT EMMANUEL (June 7 & July 5, 2013)  
····  The movie for June was titled “Yours, Mine & Ours”.  It features Dennis Quaid as Admiral Frank Beardsley, a widower 

with eight children who runs his family like a tight ship.  Frank’s orderly life changes course dramatically when he 
impulsively marries his long lost high school sweetheart, Helen, played by Rene Russo, who was a free-spirited fashion 
designer with of all things, ten children of her own.  For these wildly different families with all those children, it’s fight 
at first sight.  The children hatch a plan to sabotage the marriage and what follows is a no –scheme barred domestic 
free-for-all that rocks the house with some of the most hilarious moments in film history that will have you laughing to 
the end.  And it has a few heartwarming surprises that are sure to please all ages.  There were no youth in attendance 
this night, so we really must get out the word to them as this event was planned for their enjoyment.            

····  The movie for the month of July was the same one viewed in June.  This was due to two new youth in attendance that 
were not there previously and that is the movie they chose to see, so we played it for them.  Although, it was still very 
funny even after seeing it twice.  The youth are not participating as much as we need to continue movie nights.  So 
please, spread the word not only throughout our Parish, but to any young people you know, and encourage them to 
attend and enjoy the free movies and plenty of free refreshments.  And of course, a hearty thank you to the adults who 
donated the refreshments and helped to make this event possible. 

 
BIKE RIDE EVENT/REST STOP AT BARREN’S  – On June 15, we hosted the first rest stop along the 40 mile 
“Double Creek Tour,” cycling event sponsored by the York Health Foundation for the “Healthy Community Pharmacy” 
which provides medicine and medical supplies to underinsured individuals (who don't qualify for a medical card) in York 
and Adam's counties.  Thank you to all who donated food items and drinks for the Double Creek Bike event.  You always 
respond when asked--thanks so much!  Especially “thank you” to all the helpers who kept the food and drinks coming.  
We had 329 bike riders stop at our rest stop at Barren’s this year. 
 

   
 

 
Bishop-elect Dunlop 
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INFANT BAPTISM AT BARREN’S - JUNE 16, 2013 - We received and welcomed into our Parish by infant baptism 
Willow Rae Hoke.  Willow was born December 11, 2012 to Matthew & Jordan Hoke and their sponsors June 16 were 
Kristen & Anthony DiLuca.  It was such a special day and joy to see the church filled with so many family members and 
friends as they dedicated Willow to God.  Our creator from above has blessed us with love, and given us a beautiful baby!  
We thank God for such a mighty blessing! 
 

   
 

 
THE GARDEN OF HOPE - JUNE 21, 2013 - The Parish Garden of Hope is doing well.  There have been 214 pounds 
of fresh produce delivered to New Hope Ministries so far this year and, as of this writing, it’s still very early in the 
summer season.  So we can expect good things from the garden and much more free food for those in need.  We’ve 
planted all the usual varieties of veggies: red skinned potatoes, onions, radishes, carrots, red beets, cabbage, cauliflower, 
green peppers, sweet peas, tomatoes and cantaloupe.  Of course, the Parish garden is looking for some much needed rain, 
as is every other garden too.  But, we know that the rain will come. 
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YOUTH FLAMINGO FUNDRAISER (May, June 2013)  – The flamingos have returned for a 
feathery fun summer!  While not being quite as restless and moving every couple of days, they only like 
to stay in one place for a week or so.  If you have a special request for a yard for the pink beauties to visit, 
contact Amber Shearer.  As of right now, we're staying with folks in the parish but might eventually spread to 
other yards.  Also, contact Amber if you would like to purchase Flamingo Flocking Insurance to prevent the 
birds from visiting your yard.  Remember...just because you got flocked last year does not mean you are safe 
from getting flocked again! 
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PINCHOT STATE PARK GROUP CAMPING (June 21-24, 2013) – We had a great time camping!!!  There was lots 
of food, fun, fellowship, and fishing.  Maybe you can join us next year if you missed this one!!  Thanks Ellen for 
organizing the weekend for us. 
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PARISH VBS AT EMMANUEL (July 13, 2013) - Although we only had 7 children, we had loads of fun at VBS this 
year!  With 22 helpers, those children had lots of attention and assistance with crafts and making their lunches...we made 
English muffin faces with peanut butter or cream cheese and lots of fruit, and “dirt” cupcakes with worms!!!  The children 
climbed trees and were carried on blankets to portray our bible stories.  We made bags for our coins and then had to pay 
taxes to Zaccheus.  After his change of heart, he gave us back our money.  Thank you to all the helpers!! 
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FUNDRAISING OPPORTUNITIES  - St. John's Franklin is having a fundraiser for the restoration of the lower level.   
·  Auto and Home First Aid kits are available for a donation of $10 each 
·  Bruster's coupon booklets are available for a donation of $12 each.  Order sheets are at the rear of the churches, or 

see/call Nancy Bobb (602-5865)    
·  We also have a selection of plants - Rose of Sharon, Butterfly bush, Christmas cactus, and Red Raspberry.  You may 

choose, even dig, your own at the best time to plant, for a donation.  See or call Marlene Stiffler (432-5365). 
 
SUMMER TITHING  – Don’t take a vacation from church!  Even though it is summer 
vacation time, please remember that the $$ needs of your church continue even in your 
absence.  If you cannot attend worship, offering envelopes and other donations can be mailed to 
the church office and they will be included in Sunday’s offering. 
 
FILEY’S SUMMER COUNTRY FAIR  - Filey’s will be hosting a Community Fair on August 10 from 2:00 - 7:00PM 

with all profits benefiting the Filey’s Nursery school and the Learning Center at Filey’s. There 
will be games, food, and entertainment.  Some of the day’s activities will include popcorn, 
cotton candy, ice cream, bingo, cake walk, duck pond, dunk tank, a coin pitch and even a 
massage.  There are so many ways you can help to welcome our community and invite them in 
to learn a little about our history.  We look forward to seeing everyone there.  We will be 
serving hot dogs, sausage, BBQ, corn soup, and desserts.  Donations/questions, please contact 
Janet Davis, Jean Wiltrout, or Dottie Shultz. 

 
CHURCHWIDE ASSEMBLY 2013 - The ELCA’s Churchwide Assembly 2013 will be held in beautiful downtown 
Pittsburgh from August 12-18.  As you can imagine with a gathering of this size, hundreds of volunteers are needed to 
contribute their time, effort, and talent to ensure its smooth operation.  These volunteers will provide hospitality by:  
Greeting visitors at the airport; assisting with worship; registering voting members and visitors; washing communion ware 
and ironing albs.  To learn more and register, visit the Churchwide Assembly Volunteer Web Page at 
www.micahscall.org/elca2013.  You will be able to choose a task, day and time. 
 
NORTHERN YORK COUNTY HISTORICAL AND PRESERVATION SOCIETY  will host a WWII Tribute, 
Saturday, August 24 from 9:00AM to 5:00PM at Dill’s Tavern, 227 N. Baltimore St., Dillsburg.  Admission is free.  
There will be WWII ERA VEHICLES, REENACTORS, ART, and VETERANS DISPLAYS. 
 

FILEY’S NURSERY SCHOOL  is still accepting registration for both the 3 & 4 year old program 
and the Pre-K program.  They will be holding a parent meeting in the Sanctuary Wed., August 28 at 
7:00PM. 
 

TEACHING PARISH  - With the blessing of the councils, I (Pastor Roy) applied for our parish to be considered as a 
Teaching Parish site for a first-year seminary student at Gettysburg Seminary.  Since there are sometimes fewer students 
than sites, we will not know whether we have been chosen until early September.    
 
UPCOMING PARISH/COMBINED SERVICES   
·  September 1 – 9:00AM Parish Worship at Emmanuel (Labor Day) 
·  October 20 – 10:45AM Parish Worship at St. John’s (Heritage Day) 
·  December 29 – 10:30AM Parish Worship at Barren’s (Service of Lessons & Carols) 
 
PARISH DIRECTORY CHANGES  
Please let Deb Racer know of any changes to our directory so they can be listed in our issues of 
the “Noteworthy News” newsletters.  Deb can be contacted at the parish office (432-4802) or by 
email (secretaryfulp@gmail.com). 
 

·  Clyde Albert - Passed away June 10, 2013 
·  Ruth Elicker - New address:  Elmcroft of Dillsburg, 123 Logan Road, Dillsburg, PA 17019 
·  Florence Kitner - New address:  Forest Park Health Ctr & Rehab, 700 Walnut Bottom Rd, Carlisle, PA 17013 
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CHOIR REHEARSALS  - Welcome back, returning choristers!  If you weren't singing 
with us...feel free to throw caution to the wind!  Come for one rehearsal or sit with us on a 
Sunday morning and try it on.  We'd be glad to have you with us!  Barren’s choir 
rehearsal time is the same as last year--Wednesday nights at 7:00PM beginning 
September 4.  Emmanuel's choir rehearsals will resume on Thursday evenings at 7:30PM 
beginning September 19. 

   
25TH ANNIVERSARY OF THE EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH IN AMERICA  - This year is the 25th 
anniversary of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America.  To celebrate, churches are encouraged to lift up or 
participate in service opportunities on September 8.  It is a challenge to create a service opportunity in which an entire 
congregation can participate, though there is still time to plan for a local large scale service project.  Please talk to your 
council president or Pastor Roy if you have an idea.  Otherwise, for the sermon on September 8, I would like to lift up 
some of the creative ministries in which our people are engaged.  If you know of someone in the congregation, or in 
another local congregation who ministers in a special way, please tell me about it.  We are an inspiration for one another 
as we honor Christ in our selfless actions. See page 18 for more details about Celebrating 25 years of ELCA. 
 
ATTENTION MARRIED COUPLES :  TIME IS RUNNING OUT!  Have you signed 
up for your fall Lutheran Marriage Encounter Weekend?  Married couples 
overwhelmingly say that the Weekend is the best thing they have ever done for their 
relationship.  Sign up today for one of the following Weekends:    

·  September 13-14 at the beautiful Olmsted Mansion and Retreat Center which is 
located in the Allegheny National Forest in northwest PA  

·  October 11-13 at the Mountain Laurel Resort in White Haven—in the Poconos, 
just off of Interstate 80 -- 2 hours north of Philadelphia   

Weekends run from Friday at 8 PM to Sunday at 5 PM and are designed to enrich ALL MARRIAGES.  There is a $45 per 
couple registration fee, plus toward the end of the weekend you will be given an opportunity to make a confidential 
contribution of whatever amount you wish toward continuation of the program.  Two nights lodging, 5 meals for each of 
you, and all supplies are included.  To sign up, simply go to the website: www.GodLovesMarriage.org, and fill out the 
form.  You may use your credit card or select the option to pay the $45 with a check.  For questions, or if you would like a 
brochure with registration form mailed to you, contact Pennsylvania Directors of Lutheran Marriage Encounter, Fred & 
Julie Schamber, at 724-325-3166 or email: fjschamber@comcast.net. 
 
PARISH BLOOD DRIVE  – Our next Parish Blood Drive with the Central Pennsylvania 
Blood Bank will be held Monday, September 23, at Barren’s Church House from 1:00PM – 
7:00PM.  Mark your calendar now and sign-up sheets will be placed in all three churches closer 
to the event. 
 

ALIVE, ALIVE  is schedule for September 27-29 at 
Camp Nawakwa and is the annual gathering of middle 
school youth from across our synod held each fall.  ALiVE 
2013, promises to be our best synod wide middle-school 
event yet! Youth in grades 6-8, and their advisors are 
welcome to begin registering online immediately, by 
visiting our synod website at: http://www.lss-
elca.org/Youth/Alive.asp .  Downloadable forms, 

promotional flyers, and more are available at this site. This year's theme is "Temptation," and explores the internal and 
external temptations we all face as we live into our daily lives of faithful discipleship. Plus games, a dance, live music, 
campfires and many other favorites.  The cost this year is $124 per person.  A $50 per person non-refundable deposit is 
due at the time your congregation registers.  September 16  is the registration deadline. 
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FALL MUSIC FEST  – 7:00PM Saturday, September 28 at Emmanuel is our Fall 
Music Fest.  Featured this fall, is a terrific line-up of musicians and vocalists (Judy 
Cornman, Dietrich Bros, Phyllis Seager, High Praise, The Faithful Men, and The Good 
News).  All musicians and vocalists are appearing free and receive absolutely NO 
reimbursement.  There will be a free-will offering which will go to New Hope 
Ministries.  For any additional information, please contact Wally Foreman.   
 

BLESSING OF THE ANIMALS  - On Sunday, October 6 at 3:00PM in the afternoon, you and 
your animal friends are invited to Emmanuel (outside) for a Blessing of the Animals.  All of your 

critters are invited for a blessing as we commemorate St. Francis of Assisi day, patron saint of 
animals and ecology.   

 
FULP’S WEB PAGE - Have you checked out Faith United Lutheran Parish’s 
website lately?  Deb Racer has been working to keep it up-to-date and attractive to 
visitors.  What you can find included in our website:  bimonthly newsletters, pastor’s 
sermons, upcoming events/services, our churches history, 2-month calendar, outreach 
ministries, other ministries, youth events, lots of pictures, and much more.   Be sure to 
check it out:  www.faithunitedlutheran.net.  If you have any suggestions or photos to 
include on the website, feel free to email Deb at secretaryfulp@gmail.com.  
 
SYRIA: ELCA AIDS THOSE FORCED FROM THEIR HOMES  - An estimated 4.25 million Syrians have fled their 
homes during the civil war but remain in the country rather than joining more than 1.5 million who have sought refuge in 
other countries.  The ELCA is providing more than $540,000 to help these “internally displaced” war victims.  
See www.ELCA.org/Syria-displaced. 
 
MALAWI: SMALL LOAN MAKES BIG DIFFERENCE  - "In the past before I had my small business, there was a 
frequent prevalence of malaria in this house," says Maria, who has three children.  Through a small loan funded by the 
ELCA Malaria Campaign, Maria has started a baking business that provides the income needed to treat malaria in her 
family and the resources to help prevent future cases.  See www.ELCA.org/malaria-loan.  
 

MEAL MINISTRY UPDATE  - The meal ministry program has now been underway since 
the beginning of the year and thanks to the generosity of our fellow worshipers, we’ve 
provided and/or reached out to more than a dozen fellow parishioners.   Thank you SO much 
to those of you who provided food/meals or names of those in need.    It has been so 
appreciated, especially by those on the receiving end. 
 
This is just a reminder to everyone – even though it’s mentioned in the weekly bulletin – 
that this outreach program exists.  Please contact Pastor Roy or myself, if you, or someone 

else you know within our parish, may be in need of meals for any kind of reason.   I will then contact other members to 
help provide what is needed.  Please don’t be afraid to ask for help for yourself or anyone else – it’s why this program was 
started!   Plus, we have a wonderful, caring, giving Parish who want to help one another! 
 
Lastly, please keep the meal ministry in mind when we pray each Sunday for those on our Prayer 
List or others who are prayed for silently or out loud.   God gives us what we need so we can give 
to others in need, however we can.   Thanks everyone!  God Bless, Laura (phone 717-585-
3946/email lauramski@yahoo.com) 
 
PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY  - To those who participate in the prayer shawl ministry, we currently have a number of 
"prayer shawls" to be given to the homebound and ill.  Please consider making lap robes instead…45x36 should 
work well.  Thank you for participating in this prayerful and compassionate ministry. 
 
GIANT GIFT CARDS  – Giant Gift Cards are here!  All three churches have a supply ready for purchase.  See Woody 
Myers at Barren’s, Ron Henry at Emmanuel, and Nancy Bobb at St. John’s. 
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BACK TO SCHOOL  
 

Back to School Prayer - Lord, I pray that you be with every child that is 
returning back to school this year.  Protect them as they wait at the bus stop, 
ride the bus, travel by car, or walk to school.  Keep them safe from dangers 
seen and unseen. 
 

Be with our children’s teachers this year.  Help them to teach in ways that each 
student can understand.  Let them have reasonable expectations of our children 
and give them patience whenever their patience meter is running low.  Bless 
the teachers with administrative support whenever needed. 
 

Help our children to stand against peer pressure.  Empower them to make 
decisions that will be pleasing in your sight.  Surround them with good friends that are positive influences.  
Keep drugs and alcohol out of their reach.  Protect our children from bullies and those that mean them harm. 
 

Lord, help us as parents to be even more supportive of our children this year.  Strengthen our discernment.  
Help us to keep them on track with their homework and study time. 
 

Provide for us financially so that we can allow our children to go on field trips, buy 
school yearbooks and pictures, have appropriate clothing for the seasons, school 
supplies, or whatever else our children need to enhance their educational 
experience.  Give us favor on our jobs so that we may be able to attend activities 
that our children may have during the work day.  Remind us of the need to pray 
daily for our children. 
 

In Jesus’ Name, Amen. 
 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Back To School 
 
Today I hurry off to school,  
To work and learn and play, 
I’m in a brand new grade this year.   
What a happy day! 
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For more information, go their website at: www.lutherancamping.org or call 677-8211. 
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Barren’s Council Meeting Minutes 
                                           June 18, 2013 at Barren’s 
 
Call to order with blessing by Pastor Roy.  Roll :  Neil, Bob, Kevin, Carl, Mary 
Approval of:  Agenda, Pastor’s report, Treasurer’s report, May minutes – accepted as 
presented 
 
Old Business 
·  Kevin checking if heat trace cable in spouting at corner of church is GFI outlet.  Getting quotes. 
·  Need quotes for replacement of florescent lights in main Sanctuary.  Ralph is checking into getting 3-4. 
·  Furnace boiler - Carl should have Aero’s bid this week, calling Susquehanna Oil - getting 3-4 other oil/gas bids. 
·  Church house hot air furnace is ok but a work detail for basement is needed to install insulation and possibly buy a 

dehumidifier. 
·  Pastor Roy putting announcement in bulletin asking for 3-4 volunteers to form a subcommittee to review and submit 

recommended changes to church bylaws.  
·  Pastor Roy sent announcement for bulletin to Deb for new sexton.  Council reviewed list of duties (approx. 10 hrs. per 

week) for church and church house cleaning, snow removal on sidewalks, thermostat adjustments and unlocking and 
locking church for scheduled services.  

·  Marcy Drake, 234-2250 – review of financial records – Pastor Roy is e-mailing. 
·  Filey’s not interested in Triumph hymnals. There are several old hymnals in the church house they do want. 
 
New Business 
None 
 
Meeting adjourned with Lord’s Prayer. 

Respectfully Submitted, Mary Lutz, Secretary  
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
Barren’s Council Meeting Minutes 

July 16, 2013 at Barren’s 
 
Call to order with prayer by Pastor Roy 
Roll:  Carl, Kevin, Laura, and Mary 
Approval of:  Agenda, Pastor’s report, Treasurer’s report, June minutes – accepted as presented 
  
Old Business: 
·  Kevin unable to get quotes for checking if heat trace cable in spouting at corner of church is GFI outlet.  Ralph getting 

3-4 quotes for trace cable and florescent lights in sanctuary as one project. 
·  Furnace boiler –Received bid of $3,375 from Leer and $4,384 from Baymount.  Carl waiting for bids from Aero, 

Susquehanna, and Ralph’s son-in-law. 
·  Church house work in basement has started with Bob and his brother cleaning basement and putting insulation back up. 
·  Since no other interest has been expressed, a subcommittee comprised of Pastor Roy, Kevin, and Laura will meet to 

submit recommended changes to church bylaws to be approved by council by September and presented at 
congregational meeting in December. 

·  Whitney Saltzburg submitted a resume requesting consideration and has been selected as the new church sexton. 
·  Marcy Drake, 234-2250 – review of financial records has not happened yet.  This is now a priority. 
  
New Business: 
There is no Barren's council meeting in August.  
 
Meeting adjourned with Lord’s Prayer. 

Respectfully Submitted, Mary Lutz, Council Secretary 
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Emmanuel’s Council Meeting Minutes Summary 

                                 June 18, 2013 at Barren’s 
 

                             No meeting due to lack of attendance. 
 
 

Emmanuel’s Council Meeting Minutes Summary 
July 16, 2013 at Barren’s 

 
Members present:  Stephanie Pope, Joan Hess, Sonny Erford, Ron Henry, Barb Zeigler, Jane Zinn, Rhetta Zeigler, and  
Pastor Roy. 
 
President Stephanie called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. 
 
The Secretary’s Report was read to each member for review.  Minutes were accepted and approved. 
 
A copy of the Financial Report was given to each member for their review; accepted and approved. 
 
Pastor Roy presented his Pastor’s Report; accepted and approved. 
 
Old Business: 

·  Emmanuel fundraiser - We will have a food stand at Florence Kitner’s sale, Wed., July 24. 
·  Roof repairs on the steeple have been taken care of. 
·  Garden of Hope is doing really well! 
·  VBS was very successful at Emmanuel.  Only a few children, but they really enjoyed it!  Thanks to:  Ellen for 

organizing, all who helped, everyone who donated. 
·  Fall Music Fest is scheduled for September 28 at 7:00PM at Emmanuel. 

 
New Business: 

·  Work day scheduled for Saturday, July 27 at Emmanuel beginning at 7:00AM for painting, outside repairs, etc. 
·  No council meeting in August. 

 
Meeting adjourned. 
 Respectfully submitted, Barb Zeigler, Council Secretary 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

THE CARING CLOSET AT EMMANUEL  
 

Open Every First Saturday of the month - from 9:00am-1:00pm  

Emmanuel's Caring Closet is filled with gently used clean clothes for anyone who may need them.  All clothing is free. 
 

   



 

 

PAGE 14 NOTEWORTHY NEWS 

 
                                        St. John’s Franklin - Summary of Council Meeting Minutes 
                                  (Full minutes posted on bulletin board) 
                                 June 18, 2013 at Barren’s 
 
Those Present: Marlene Stiffler, Nancy Bobb, Gayle Kolivras, Carla Fishel, Clarence and Sandy Bachert.   Pastor Roy 
was also present.  Meeting was called to order with prayer by Pastor Roy. 
 
President Comments: Once again, I want to say “Thank you” for what each of you is doing.  I’m sorry our special meeting 
didn’t happen, but we will try again.  Let us prayerfully contemplate where we’re going and what we need to do as God’s 
people in St. John’s Franklin Church. 
Secretary’s Report:  April 2013 minutes read and approved.  May 2013 minutes read and approved. 
Financial Report:  LSS sent and our income is down. 
Outreach Report:  329 bike riders from the 40 Mile ride event were served as they stopped for a rest at Barren’s.  Extra 
food was given to New Hope. 
Cemetery:  Jack Zeigler has installed some the metal markers.  A monument and corner markers have been installed in a 
previously sold plot.  Marlene sold one of the pending plots.  Has anyone made any calls to find prices at other cemeteries 
for their plots? 
 

Old Business:   
·  “On Hold” items are still here.  Things are still being added to lists. 
·  Worship leaders-Give serious thought to participating.  Mountainview Christian Fellowship was invited and has 

agreed to do a service in July.  There is a list of supply persons online and several names recognized.  Shall we 
plan to use some of these? 

·  Baymont report-bill pd to cover using camera in drain. 
·  Fundraisers were reviewed and it was agreed that we should print out order forms for any more orders.  The cost 

per first aid kit $10.00 and the Brusters is $12.00 per coupon book. 
·  Gardners EUB-fundraiser for org. and preserve church-and to help hurricane victims.  Some other ideas for 

fundraisers were also gathered for future use. 
·  A special meeting to be held on Tuesday, June 25th at 6 pm at Sandy Bachert’s. 
·  Ceiling leak stopped.  Est.’s needed.  Marlene will review costs with plasterer.  It was suggested to get 2 est.  East 

Coast and Reynolds.   
·  Prices were given by Marlene on cutting and removing concrete in basement and also the cost of fixing of sump 

pump with a discounted price being offered if we do all at one time. 
 

New Business: 
·  Historic York-Marlene meeting with lady from Historic York County Preservation Society on qualifications for 

being put on historic register.   Priorities-will be discussed at Sandy’s. 
·  Additional items to be considered –Tuesday  Respectfully Submitted, Carla Fishel, Council Secretary 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
St. John’s Franklin - Summary of Council Meeting Minutes 

(Full minutes posted on bulletin board) 
July 16, 2013 at Barren’s 

 

The meeting for June 25th was held at Sandy’s with all council members present along with Pastor Roy. 
 

Further discussion on fundraisers. We agreed to buy 12 more auto first aid kits as they seem to be good sellers.   
 

We discussed the plaster repair for ceiling and a motion was made by Nancy to have this work done by Gary Anderson at 
a cost of $150.00.   This motion was seconded by Gayle. 
 

Baymont gave us an est. of $2,359.00 and $1,210.00 for the concrete work needed:  pipes, sump pump and to replace 
bladder that’s bad.  They will give us a $300.00 discount if we do this all at one time.  A motion was made by Gayle to 
proceed with this and it was seconded by Sandy.  Marlene will check about when this can be done. 
 

Our meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer.   Respectfully Submitted, Carla Fishel, Council Secretary 
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          FULP Council Abbreviated Meeting Minutes  
      (Full minutes posted on bulletin board) 
   June 18, 2013 at Barren’s 
 

 
Parish Council met and approved minutes, financial report and the Treasurer’s report.  Carl reported that 
$700.00 was sold in Giant cards, $47.00 donated for shipping to Tanzania.  
 
Council agreed not to meet in August unless it was necessary.    
  
Next meeting will be at Barren’s 8:00PM on July 16, 2013. 
 

 Respectfully Submitted, Nancy Bobb, Secretary 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

FULP Council Abbreviated Meeting Minutes 
(Full minutes posted on bulletin board) 

July 16, 2013 at Barren’s 
 
Parish Council met and approved minutes, financial report and the Treasurer’s report.  Carl reported that 
$2,850.00 was sold in Giant cards, $125.00 for flamingo flocking, Malaria fund collected $361.00 and Lutheran 
World Relief (Okla. Tornado) $187.00. 
 
The only item voted on was about putting an ad in the Dill Pickle for Parish information. Marlene made a 
motion to place the ad but to make changes that were discussed. The cost will be $50.00.  Laura 2nd motion and 
motion was carried.    
 
Next meeting will be at Barren’s Church at 8:00PM, September 17, 2013. 
 

 Respectfully Submitted, Nancy Bobb, Secretary 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

JUNE FINANCIAL INFORMATION  
 

Barren’s 
  Year-to-date income through June:     $ 49,965.80 
  Year-to-date expenses through June:  $ 45,053.49 

Year-to-date difference as of June 30, 2013:  $ 4,912.31 

Emmanuel: 
 Year-to-date income through June:     $ 32,350.65 
  Year-to-date expenses through June:  $ 32,417.37 

Year-to-date difference as of June 30, 2013:  $ - 66.72 
St. John’s Franklin 

  Year-to-date income through June:     $ 15,152.28 
  Year-to-date expenses through June:  $ 14,776.60 

Year-to-date difference as of June 30, 2013:  $ 376.98 

Faith United Lutheran Parish: 
Year-to-date income through June:      $ 49,006.91 
  Year-to-date expenses through June:  $ 61,761.82 

Year-to-date difference as of June 30, 2013:  $ -12,754.91 
 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

����������	�
���   
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THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING  
 

 

Dear Barren’s Church Council and Members, 
·  Thank you very much for the Amazon gift card.  It will come in very useful for when I need to buy books for my 

classes. – Andy Swivel 
·  Thank you for the recognition of my college graduation!  I also thank you all for the gift card.  It will come in 

handy and help me greatly when buying school books for my graduate year to come! – Hope Williams 
  
 

We give thanks for the time, talents, and treasures given so generously by members and friends of FULP.  Please take a 
moment to express your appreciation to these individuals for their service and gifts to the glory of God and to us: 

 

·  Thank you to everyone who gave of their resources and time to make our one-day VBS a success!  Thanks to Ellen 
Hampton for pulling all the pieces together.  We had 7 children attend who felt the love of twenty some people 
gathered for their enrichment.  The fellowship was also a highlight, as usual! 

·  Thanks to everyone who participated in the parish camping trip at Pinchot Park.  Thanks Ellen for organizing again 
this year.  It’s always a special time of relaxed fellowship. 

·  Thank you Clint and Amber for your ongoing support of our parish youth ministry.  Thanks also to all the parents 
and members who support the kids as we move pink birds from one unsuspecting household to another.   

·  Thank you to everyone in the parish who visits members in the hospital and the homebound.  I often meet you or 
hear that you have recently visited.  Visits express compassion and friendship and each one is appreciated!   

·  Thanks to all who keep the altars set for Sunday worship and the paraments up with the seasonal colors.   
·  Thanks to all who brought and provided food for the Wellspan bike-a-thon on Father's Day weekend!  Thanks 

especially to Luis Rodriguez for arranging for bananas from Weis markets.  Our hospitality was appreciated verbally 
by many of the bikers. 

·  Thanks to all who organized the treasures for Emmanuel's annual yard sale and prepared food and grilled as the day 
progressed.  The fellowship was rich and a community event as usual! 

·  Thanks to all who organized and prepared food for the funerals we've had recently.  This is such a vital ministry to 
those who attend our funerals! 

·  Thanks to Gail, Laura, and Pam who attended Synod Assembly at Messiah College this year.  Anyone who is a 
member of one of our churches is welcome to attend as a voting member each year.  Each church can send up to two 
representatives plus their pastor.  If that is something that interests you for next year, please talk to your council 
president or myself. 

It is a pleasure to serve churches where it is often impossible to thank by name all the people who support our individual 
ministries!  We are working together to love and serve our community and the world as the hands and feet of Jesus 
Christ. Pastor Roy 
 

Barren’s Church Family, 
We wanted to take a moment to extend our deepest gratitude for the lovely meal you provided on such short notice after 
the service we had for Kevin in April.  Your kindness meant so much in everything you provided.  With many thanks, 
 The Swope Family 
Thank you so much for your $342.00 donation to the Building on Faith project.  Your donation will help in the funding 
of a duplex house on the 400 block of South Albemarle Street in York.  Your blessings to our ministry mean so much to 
our families! 
 York Habitat for Humanity 
I would like to thank everyone for their prayers, cards, calls, and visits during my hospitalization.  Your thoughts and 
concerns were greatly appreciated. 
 Maryellen Bentz 
Barren’s, thank you for the use of your church house and the delicious lunch you provided.  The family really 
appreciated your love and concern. 
 Family of Ruth Miller 
I’d like thank Lois Diller for taking time away from her busy schedule to come into the office while I was on vacation in 
July.  It was nice to know the phones, mail, and misc. other duties were handled professionally in my absence. 
 Deb Racer & the Parish 
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THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING  - (Con’t.) 
 

The discernment process to call a new bishop to the Lower Susquehanna Synod is finished.  The Rev. James S. Dunlop 
(St. John's Lutheran Church--Littlestown) has been called to serve as our bishop for the next six years.  Thank you all 
for your support, thought, and prayers during our discernment time.  We continue to hold Bishop Hoover and Rev. 
Dunlop in prayer as they move through their time of transition. 
 Pam Arndt 
On behalf of the Double Creek Committee, I want to send you a huge “THANK YOU” for all that you did to make the 
2013 event a great success! 
 

As you know, we could not make the event happen without sponsorship support.  Your gift this year assisted us in 
raising over $60,000 to support the Healthy Community Pharmacy.  In addition, we enjoyed record attendance at the 
event with almost 1,200 participants. 
 

On behalf of thousands of patients who are helped each year by the pharmacy, please accept our appreciation and 
thanks! 
 Lisa Oriolo, Wellspan Events Specialist 
 

  

  

Sharing Christ's Love by Meeting Human Needs 
  

  
  

Back to School  
Believe it or not, we're gearing up for the upcomin g school year!  All of our Centers are holding 
Back to School activities for our guests. For details on the various needs we have - from school 
supplies to haircuts to backpacks - please contact your local New Hope Center. Thanks! 
 

  

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Does your business or organization have extra canvas  or cloth grocery -sized 
bags?  New Hope is in great need of these types of bags to use in our food pantries. If 
you would like to donate bags to New Hope, please contact our Food Program 
Manager, Joanne Fortney, at 329-1382 or jfortney@nhm-pa.net. 

 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Friday, September 20 
15th Annual Golf Tournament 

Range End Golf Club 
Noon Shot Gun Start 

 

Golfer registration is now...OPEN !  
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ELCA 25th Anniversary 
25 years together in Christ 

 
Dear sisters and brothers in Christ,  
 
The Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA) is 
the church that shares a living, daring confidence in 
God's grace. We are a church rooted in Scripture, 
tradition, the Lutheran Confessions and the rich histories 
of our congregations. It is through God's grace that we 
are made new day by day to proclaim Jesus Christ and 
boldly participate in God’s work. As Luther said, this faith 
is a living, busy, active, mighty thing. 
 
As we celebrate our 25th anniversary, we get to look 
back at the people and events that have shaped us as a 
church. We celebrate the stories that have made us 
vibrant and distinctive yet brought us together as nearly 
10,000 congregations, 65 synods and numerous 
churchwide ministries freed in Christ to love and serve 
neighbors in our communities, our country and around 
the world.  
 
What God has done through us is indeed worth 
celebrating. In 25 years, we have: 
·  Started 435 new congregations 
·  Ordained nearly 8,000 pastors 
·  Sent more than 2,000 missionaries to serve around 

the world 
·  Contributed more than $350 million toward the 

alleviation of hunger and poverty  
 
The year of our 25th anniversary begins Jan. 1, 2013, 
with the theme "Always being made new." I invite you to 
join me in celebrating these 25 years together in Christ. 
 
In 2 Corinthians 5:17 Paul writes, "So if anyone is in 
Christ, there is a new creation: everything old has 
passed away; see, everything has become new!"  
 
In Jesus Christ we are not unchanged. It is through our 
willingness as a church to boldly participate in God's 
work in the world that we are made new day by day. I 
am grateful for your leadership, support and prayers in 
making the work of this church possible. 
 
Thanks be to God! 
In God's grace, 

 
The Rev. Mark S. Hanson 
Presiding Bishop 
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 

 
Let's celebrate! 
The Evangelical Lutheran 
Church in America is 
celebrating its 25th 
anniversary in 2013 under 
the theme, "Always being 
made new." What God is 
doing through us here at 
home and around the world 
is worth celebrating. As you 
embark in ministry during 
this anniversary year, take a 
look back at the people and 
events that have shaped us as 
a church while looking toward the future together anew. 
 
We are a church that is deeply rooted – and always being 
made new. Our roots are in Scripture, tradition and the 
Lutheran Confessions, as well as in the vibrant 
communities and rich histories of our congregations. 
These roots are an ongoing source of nourishment, 
enabling us to be a church that is resilient, always 
reforming and guided by the Holy Spirit. 
 
 
"God's work. Our hands." Sunday is an opportunity 
to celebrate our 25th anniversary as the Evangelical 
Lutheran Church in America — one church, freed in 
Christ to serve and love our neighbor. 
 
We are a church that rolls up our sleeves and gets to 
work. On Sept., 8, 2013, let's join together as 4 million 
members, nearly 10,000 congregations, 65 synods and 
the churchwide expression for a dedicated day of 
service. 
 
Let's clean up neighborhoods, deliver meals, collect 
supplies for refugees overseas, visit our neighbors or 
help a child learn to read. 
 
You work every day to welcome your neighbors and 
make your community a better place. Now let's do it 
together as one body, using our hands to do God's work 
of restoring and reconciling communities in Jesus 
Christ’s name throughout the world. 
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AUGUST 
  1 – Bev Gochenauer 
   Gerald Kinter 
        Matthew McCartney 
  3 – Alexzander Trump 
  4 – Pastor Roy Stetler  
  6 – Thomas Slothower  
  7 – Mary Lutz 
  8 – Miriam Stayman  
  9 – Mary Bensel 
   Gail Berkheimer 
   Donald Simmons 
12 – Mary Jane Gochenaur  
14 – Wayne Fettro 
   Alison Speck 
15 – Judy Chronister 
   Sonny Erford 
   Alaina Leonard 
        Emily Rodriguez 
17 – Brian Fenicle 
21 – Lorene Smith  
22 – Tony Wagner 
   Carol Rinehart 
23 – Bill Eurich 
   Aquilla Lick 
        Neil Mummert 
25 – Gage Mummert 
26 – Bob Miller 
   Jack Zeigler 
27 – Don Hefflefinger 
28 – Ray Byers 
29 – Sondra Bentz 
   Linda Eline 
   Fay Fitton 
 

SEPTEMBER 
  1 – Chris Cressler 
  2 – William Lick, Jr. 
  3 – Melissa Balko 
  5 – Judy Klugh 
  8 – Clea Hoffman  
        Andrew Wolfgang 
  9 – Danny Cornman 
        Heather Cressler 
        Ada Grove 
   Lawrence Shook 
10 – Toby Hershey  
12 – John Renshaw 
15 – Elaine Sipe 
   Brady Zumbrum 
16 – Harold Gochenaur  
18 – Phyllis Griffin 
   Jack McCauslin 
23 – Dylan Tamecki 
24 – Larry Berkheimer 
   Bailee Britt 
   Lance Kreiger  
25 – Steve Racer 
27 – Laura Watson  
28 – Richard Cressler 
   Clint Shearer 
29 – Patricia Deniston  
30 – Brandon Butler  
   Edie Byers 
   Terry Gochenauer 
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August Parish Worship Leadership 
Date Barren’s Emmanuel St. John’s Franklin 

Aug 4 Pastor Roy Pastor Roy Lay Leader 
Aug 11 Pastor Roy Pastor Roy Vicar Micki Kautz 
Aug 18 Pastor Roy Pastor Roy Lay Leader 
Aug 25 Pastor Roy Pastor Roy Vicar Micki Kautz 

 

Lector 
Date Barren’s Emmanuel St. John’s Franklin 

Aug 4 Diane Shearer Charlie Rinehart Marlene Stiffler 
Aug 11 Linda Gochenauer Barb Zeigler Carla Fishel 
Aug 18 Jenn Kreider Jack Zeigler Carla Fishel 
Aug 25 Jeff Kreider Kevin Zinn Marlene Stiffler 

 

Acolyte/(Crucifer at Barren’s) 
Date Barren’s Emmanuel St. John’s Franklin 

Aug 4 Arlana Racer/RaeAnne Mummert Carisa Harner   N/A 
Aug 11 TBD/Emily Rodriguez Gavin Zeigler   N/A 
Aug 18 Emily Rodriguez/Zoe Kreider Victoria Stone   N/A 
Aug 25 Wade Kreider/Kamdyn Balko Sean Zinn   N/A 

 

Greeters/Ushers 
Date Barren’s Emmanuel St. John’s Franklin 

Aug 4 Mary Bensel & Barb Siegel Karen Lenig & Stephanie Pope Nancy Bobb 
Aug 11 Trudy & Flint Harlacker Karen Lenig & Stephanie Pope Nancy Bobb 
Aug 18 John Hampton & Alison Zeigler Karen Lenig & Stephanie Pope Nancy Bobb 
Aug 25 Bob & Kay Fest Karen Lenig & Stephanie Pope Nancy Bobb 

 

Altar Guild 
Date Barren’s Emmanuel St. John’s Franklin 

Aug 4 (Green) Lori Ross & Family Darlene & Pete Hershey Clea Hoffman 
Aug 11 (Green) Lori Ross & Family Darlene & Pete Hershey Clea Hoffman 
Aug 18 (Green) Mary Lutz & Jenn Kreider Darlene & Pete Hershey Clea Hoffman 
Aug 25 (Green) Mary Lutz & Jenn Kreider Darlene & Pete Hershey Clea Hoffman 

  

Flower Donors 
Date Barren’s Emmanuel St. John’s Franklin 

Aug 4 Curvin & Judy Klugh TBD   N/A 
Aug 11 Bob & Pat Miller TBD   N/A 
Aug 18 Richard & Chris Cressler TBD William Smith 
Aug 25 Bob & Linda Gochenauer TBD   N/A 

 

Nursery 
Date Barren’s Emmanuel St. John’s Franklin 

Aug 4 Norma Myers Carol Hefflefinger & Pearl Foreman   N/A 
Aug 11 Marcy Renshaw Joan Hess & Helen Kilgore   N/A 
Aug 18 Jenny Stine Jan Hosler & Deb Fager   N/A 
Aug 25 Deb Wolfgang Dottie Heiges & Ron Henry   N/A 
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September Parish Worship Leadership 
Date Barren’s Emmanuel St. John’s Franklin 

Sept. 1 Parish Worship @ Emmanuel Pastor Roy Parish Worship @ Emmanuel 
Sept. 8 Pastor Roy Pastor Roy Marlene Stiffler & William Smith 
Sept. 15 Pastor Roy Pastor Roy Vicar Micki Kautz 
Sept. 22 Pastor Roy Pastor Roy Lay Leader 
Sept. 29 Pastor Roy Pastor Roy Vicar Micki Kautz 

 

Lector 
Date Barren’s Emmanuel St. John’s Franklin 

Sept. 1 Parish Worship @ Emmanuel Sean Zinn Parish Worship @ Emmanuel 
Sept. 8 Jack McCauslin Zach Zinn Nancy Bobb 
Sept. 15 Marcy Renshaw Marianne Botta Nancy Bobb 
Sept. 22 Judy Klugh Sonny Erford Nancy Bobb 
Sept. 29 Ralph Diller Deb Fager Nancy Bobb 

 

Acolyte/(Crucifer at Barren’s) 
Date Barren’s Emmanuel St. John’s Franklin 

Sept. 1 Parish Worship @ Emmanuel N/A - Outdoor Service Parish Worship @ Emmanuel 
Sept. 8 Logan Racer/Gage Mummert Dylan Harner   N/A 
Sept. 15 TBD/Zoe Kreider Victoria Stone   N/A 
Sept. 22 Josiah Stetler/Ben Stetler Zach Zinn   N/A 
Sept. 29 Kamdyn Balko/TBD Ethan Zeigler   N/A 

 

Greeters/Ushers 
Date Barren’s Emmanuel St. John’s Franklin 

Sept. 1 Parish Worship @ Emmanuel Barb & Jack Zeigler Parish Worship @ Emmanuel 
Sept. 8 Bob & Linda Gochenauer Barb & Jack Zeigler Sandra & Clarence Bachert 
Sept. 15 Dave Arndt & Clint Shearer Barb & Jack Zeigler Sandra & Clarence Bachert 
Sept. 22 Chris Cressler & Norma Myers Barb & Jack Zeigler Sandra & Clarence Bachert 
Sept. 29 Pat Deniston & Sandra Hertweck Barb & Jack Zeigler Sandra & Clarence Bachert 

 

Altar Guild 
Date Barren’s Emmanuel St. John’s Franklin 

Sept. 1 (green) Parish Worship @ Emmanuel Barb & Jack Zeigler Parish Worship @ Emmanuel 
Sept. 8 (green) Ellen Hampton & Marcy Renshaw Barb & Jack Zeigler Carla Fishel 
Sept. 15 (green) Doris McCauslin & Cindy Fanus Barb & Jack Zeigler Carla Fishel 
Sept. 22 (green) Doris McCauslin & Cindy Fanus Barb & Jack Zeigler Carla Fishel 
Sept. 29 (green) Bob & Kay Fest Barb & Jack Zeigler Carla Fishel 

  

Flower Donors 
Date Barren’s Emmanuel St. John’s Franklin 

Sept. 1 Parish Worship @ Emmanuel TBD Parish Worship @ Emmanuel 
Sept. 8 Mary Bensel Judy & Lee Miller Marlene Stiffler 
Sept. 15 Tom & Deb Wolfgang TBD   N/A 
Sept. 22 Bob & Linda Eline TBD   N/A 
Sept. 29 Dave & Pam Arndt TBD   N/A 

 

Nursery 
Date Barren’s Emmanuel St. John’s Franklin 

Sept. 1 Parish Worship @ Emmanuel N/A Parish Worship @ Emmanuel 
Sept. 8 Arlene Myers Deb Fager & Karen Lenig   N/A 
Sept. 15 Jan Keslar Sabrina Zumbrum & Joan Hess   N/A 
Sept. 22 Lori Ross Carol Hefflefinger & Barb Zeigler   N/A 
Sept. 29 Jenn Kreider Joan Hess & Helen Kilgore   N/A 
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Faith United Lutheran Parish 
PO Box 37 
232 Kralltown Rd. 
Dillsburg, PA 17019 
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Our Mission Statement: Our mission is to be open to God’s 
presence in our hearts, in our minds and in our world; to love God 
and one another; and to proclaim our Lutheran theology of God’s 
love and grace for all people. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Pastor Roy Stetler  –  Office: 717-432-4802 
 Cell: 717-350-5057 
 E-mail: revstetler@gmail.com 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Deb Racer (Newsletter Editor) - Office: 717-432-4802  
  E-mail: secretaryfulp@gmail.com 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Parish Council Members:  
President - Ron Henry Comptroller - Amber Shearer 
Vice Pres. - Laura Malinoski Others: - Joan Hess  
Secretary - Nancy Bobb  - Gayle Kolivras  
Asst. Sec. - Kevin Hoke  - Stephanie Pope 
Treasurer - Carl Shearer  - Marlene Stiffler 
Asst Treas - Woody Myers Alternate - Neil Mummert 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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Deadline for October/November 2013 Noteworthy 
Newsletter is Monday, September 16.  


